iHola Todos! March 9, 2011

¢Como estan? Hope you are doing
well.

MEGACITIES
February marks the end of
MegaCities. Around the middle of

the month, the majority of the teams
left the city. Afterward, the 2 main
leaders came to thank the pastors
and hear back from them and close
everything up. It's so sad that they
are gone but they left such a blessing
and harvest in the city and it has been
exciting hearing how many of the
churches have been impacted and
plan to continue the work that was
started. Over the vyear that
MegaCities was in Mexico City, they
saw over 1000 missionaries come into
the city from all over the world and
more than 10,000 people get saved. |
was able to go to a few of the debrief

meetings with different pastors from
around the city, and | was amazed to
hear their stories, passion, vision for
the future, and excitement over what
God has done in their churches and
communities over the past year. |
remember one meeting with the
evangelism pastor of a big church
downtown. He was telling us that,
through working with MegaCities,
there are now about 10 or 15
churches that have started meeting
together each month to plan
different evangelism events all over
the city. He was so excited and on-
fire as he shared with us their vision
and thanked us for coming into the
city and teaching them how to
evangelize and be strategic about it.
The week before the teams all left,
we had one last corporate meeting
for all the teams and people that had
been working in the city. We had
worship and testimonies in the
morning and evangelism in the
afternoon in the zocalo, the main
downtown square where the
government buildings are and the
main Catholic church. It was so
amazing!!!l Now many of the local
youth are getting together and
planning some continuation projects
for the future to keep meeting and
impacting their city! | am so blessed

that God led me to work with them
and allowed me to see a bigger
picture of what He’s doing in the
city!!!!

IZCALLI

This past month was a month of
planning. In a few of our youth group
meetings, we gave the vyouth a
chance to share their ideas and goals
for the year and then us leaders met
with the pastor to talk them over. It’s
so encouraging hearing both the
youth’s and the pastor’s excitement
for this year and desire to start new
things and continue reaching the
community. Now we have many
ideas and some dates but we still
need to start making these things
happen. Some of our ideas are to
have coffee nights to invite friends to
and share with them, start a church
newspaper, run a recycling campaign,
continue evangelizing in our
community, plant trees at the park,
deep clean the church, and go on
some short-term missions trips. |,
personally, am really excited about
this year and can’t wait to see what

PRAYER REQUESTS

e to be able to make all of these
ideas happen in the youth group

e for deeper relationship with the
youth on a personal level

Thank you so much for everything.
I'd love to hear from you all!

Dios les bendiga, Rev'd in Feb.
Cassandra S
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